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Growing together as children of God 

 
At Holy Trinity C of E Primary School: 

✓we want our pupils to grow in confidence, independence, resilience and knowledge, so that all achieve their full 

potential and develop a life-long love of learning and of the world around us. 

✓we work together with families, community and church to model positive relationships, supporting each other 

and acknowledging that we are stronger when we work together. 

✓we are growing together as children of God, strengthening our faith, secure in the knowledge we are unique, 

loved and cherished.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

The hot weather has not curtailed our busy enrichment programme: Year 6 have attended a Citizenship event at 

AFC Wimbledon; Nursery have gone to Battersea Zoo; Year 4 enjoyed their Ancient Egyptian themed day; The 

Wimbledon Junior Tennis Initiative team have been in to spot talent in the younger year groups; The library have 

launched their Summer Reading Challenge with our children; Year 5 have competed in a bowls tournament; 4 Year 5 

pupils participated in the Cayley Maths Challenge at King’s College School; Year 5 have debated whether the use of 

screens makes you lazy and the Year 5/6 rounders team represented the school in the Borough championships!  

 

 

 
Thank you to our entrepreneurial pupils who made lemonade and sold it in the park to raise money for our school.  

As you can see, it was very popular with our pupils. Well done! 

 

  
As part of our service to the local community, these wonderful children have started a litter picking ‘club’! We are 

so proud of all that they are doing to smarten up our community. 



                                              

 
Year 4 enjoyed an 'Ancient Egyptian Day' this Monday to celebrate the end of all their learning about this exciting 

period. They practised creating Ancient Egyptian art and have started making their own papyrus which they will then 

decorate. They also did some Egyptian dancing and made some lovely Egyptian collars. 

 

 

 

 
 

   
The Year 5 bowls team had a great time representing our school this week. 

Many congratulations to Ben who 

competed in the Delancey UK Chess 

Challenge on Sunday and has made it 

through to the Gigafinals (semi-finals), in 

the under 12s age group. 

What an achievement – well done Ben. 



 

 
Thank you to everyone who entered our recent London History Day competition. Here are some of the entries. 

Mrs Raincock was very impressed by your knowledge of London history. 

 

   
Last Friday Year 4 brought the Cafe to the classroom to practise their learning on money in a real life situation. 

Taking it in turns being Barista and customer, children ordered their choice of drinks and food, added up the total 

cost, paid for the amount using a suitable note, worked out and gave their change before enjoying their 'treats'! 

 

Sports Week – 23rd to 27th June 

I know a number of you have expressed concern about the current heatwave and our Sports Week next week. We 

have checked the forecast, and the temperatures are due to drop on Monday. We intend to go ahead as planned 

(please see the calendar for dates/times), but will, of course, review this if the forecast changes! 

Please ensure children have sun cream on, hats and plenty of water. Thank you for your support. 



 
The attached sheet gives an idea of the books which will be on sale. 

 

 
28 Year 3/4 children took part in First Mathematics Challenge this week and did us proud! 

6 were awarded participation certificates 

6 were awarded bronze certificates 

13 were awarded silver certificates 

3 were awarded gold certificates 

Well done HT! 

 

Cayley's Maths Challenge 

Four of our Year 5 children went to King's College on Wednesday to take part in the Cayley's Maths 

Challenge.  They did brilliantly and we are so proud of them. 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 



HOTS Updates 

Summer Fair (Saturday, June 28th): Tokens On Sale Now!!! 

Mark your calendars and save the date…the annual Summer Fair is Saturday, June 28th from 12-4pm. Tokens are 

available online for pre-purchase. Tokens can be collected on the day of the Summer Fair. Tokens help speed 

up the queues and make it easier for purchases. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=100505&isProductGroup=true  

  

Summer Fair Raffle Tickets- Now available online!  

Year 6 have been busy preparing for the school raffle, and tickets continue to be on sale before and after school for 

the final week before the fair. 

We are now offering the opportunity to buy these online in advance too. The tickets are priced at £2 

a ticket, and online sales will continue until 5pm on Friday 27th. Tickets are also available in person on the 

day of the event too.  

 

We have some fabulous prizes this year, including a wonderful Fortnum and Mason hamper, goodies from 

Valebonna, two tickets for Michael McIntyre's Big Show, Signed Gladiators merchandise, and vouchers generously 

donated from local business in Wimbledon - including £100 for The Ivy, £50 at the Oy Bar on the Broadway, a meal 

for two at Grilandia, £50 and a bottle of Prosecco from Megan's, Wagamama’s cookbook and vouchers, Oddonos, 

an Elys gift voucher, a massage at Laura's beauty corner, a Thai Massage at Siam Retreat, sessions at The Village 

school of dance, Siegeris Dance class, a hotpod yoga session and a George's Dog Boutique grooming voucher. We 

also have family activities - such as a family taster session at White Spider, Clip n climb, Curzon vouchers and various 

camps - Neat, Fitness for Schools, BOSS, Mini Athletics, Baby Ballet, Athlete Mannies and Nannies. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=100711&isProductGroup=true 

Thank you to all our wonderful sponsors! 

  

Summer Fair Donation Requests: 

Our class reps are busy planning and preparing for the upcoming Summer Fair. The classes are in need of some items 

for their stalls. If you would like to contribute, please feel free to drop items to the office. We kindly ask that items 

are labelled with the class name the item is designated for. It gets busy sorting through items, and we want to 

simply the organizing. In addition, our classes will be needing pop-up canopies to offer shade at the stalls. If any 

family has one that we can borrow for the day, please email at hotsemail@gmail.com. Thank you for your continued 

support! 

  

Class Donations Needed: 

1M: Cake donations in clearly labelled Tupperware with any allergens listed if possible. (This can be dropped off the 

week leading up to the Summer Fair) **Bottle of Champagne for the winner of the best cake** 

1F: Prizes for Lucky Dip 

2B: Table Top games (air hockey, Scalextric, table football). Ball practice games (i.e. Beat the Goalie, football flick, 

basketball practice games). Festive bunting, balloons. 

2S: Sweets 

5H: Any bottle of wine, unused condiments such as nice jams and pickles, chocolates and biscuits. Basically, any 

unwanted gifts both adult and children.  

5T: Competition Prizes for children like toys, books, vouchers, art supplies, etc.  

Books Stall: Books and Games  

  

Preloved Uniform Requests: 

HOTs will be hosting a preloved uniform stall at the Summer Fair. It is a great time to update school uniform 

supplies before the summer break. If you have any donations you would like to contribute, please drop off donations 

to the office by June 26th. 

 

Matched Funding: 

PLEASE ask if your company offers matched funding as this is a great time to apply for it - please contact us and we 

can provide you with a letter. It makes a huge difference to our fundraising, so please do ask the question, especially 

those working in large corporations, banks, or professional services companies. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=100505&isProductGroup=true
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=100711&isProductGroup=true
mailto:hotsemail@gmail.com


  

Summer Holiday Clubs at Holy Trinity 

The below clubs will be running at Holy Trinity over the summer holidays, the clubs will share flyers with more 

details for how to book. 

 

Tues 22 to Fri 25 July Fitness4Schools 

Mon 28 to Fri 1 Aug NEAT  

and 

Petit Kids Club 

Mon 4  to Fri 8 Aug NEAT  

and 

Petit Kids Club 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Musicians’ Taster Afternoon – Tuesday 30th September 2025 – Information for parents 

 We are delighted to share news of our upcoming Musicians’ Taster Afternoon with you. This event, which will take 

place on Tuesday 30th September 2025, is open to all boys in years 5 and 6 (from September 2025) who 

have a keen interest in music or who may even wish to apply for one of our music scholarships at 11+ or 13+.  

 



The aim of this event is to share our passion and enthusiasm for music and to showcase our exceptional music 

department. During our Musicians’ Taster Afternoon, boys and their parents will be taken on a tour of our music 

school, hear from our current music scholars, and speak with our friendly and inspiring music staff. There will also be 

an open rehearsal and concert which we would invite those with grade 3 or above (in orchestral instruments) to 

participate in. For the keen pianists, drummers, and guitarists, we invite them to stay and watch the open rehearsal.  

 

We should be grateful if you could share this email with your school parents and with your director or head of 

music. Parents will be able to find all the information regarding our event on the ‘Open events and visiting King’s’ tab 

on our 11+ and 13+ admissions pages. We ask that the parents register their interest to attend by completing the 

following form by Friday 12th September. 

 

  

TERM DATES 

Summer Term 2025 

Last day: Tuesday 22 July 2025 (INSET Tuesday 22nd July 2025) 

Children break up Monday 21st July 2025. 

2025-2026 

Autumn Term 2025 

First day: Monday 1 September 2025 (INSETS Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd September) 

Children start back Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Half term: Monday 27 October to Friday 31 October 2025 

Last day Friday 19 December 2025 

Spring Term 2026 

First day: Monday 5 January 2026 (INSET Monday 5th January) 

Children start back Tuesday 6th January 2026 

Half term: Monday 16 February to Friday 20 February 2026 

Last day: Friday 27 March 2026 

Summer Term 2026 

First day: Monday 13 April 2026 

Half term: Monday 25 May to Friday 29 May 2026 (INSET Monday 1st June) 

Children start back after half term Tuesday 2nd June 2026 

Last day: Monday 20 July 2026 (INSET Monday 20th July) 

Children break up Friday 17th July 2026 

 

Key Dates 2024-2025 

Any new dates will be highlighted. 

Date Time Event 

23rd – 27th June  Sports Week 

23rd June 
 

9.00 
13.45 

Year 3 Sports Day 
Year 2 Sports Day 

24th June 

 

9.00 

13.45 

Year 4 Sports Day 

Nursery (PM and Full-time) 

25th June 9.00 

13.45 

Year 5 Sports Day 

Reception Sports Day 

26th June 9.00 

13.45 

Year 6 Sports Day 

Year 1 Sports Day 

27th June 9.00 Nursery (AM and Full-time) 

28th June  Summer Fair 

8th & 9th July 18.30 

(children to 

arrive at 

18.00) 

Year 6 Production 

 

16th July 9.20 Music Festival 

16th July  Reports out 

18th July 8.15-9.00 Extended Share My Learning  

18th July  9.30 Leaver’s Service @ Holy Trinity Church (due to a clash of bookings at church it has become 

necessary to move our Leavers’ Service) 

18th July  Last day for Nursery 

21st July 14.00 Term ends 

22nd July  INSET Day – School closed 

https://www.kcs.org.uk/admissions/senior-school/11plus
https://www.kcs.org.uk/admissions/senior-school/13plus
https://kcs.openapply.com/events/new?open_day_id=24560&date=2025-09-30&time=14%3A15&campus_id=3223&program_id=7557&custom_event_id=


 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 

 

Izzy Rickards 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 
GROWING TOGETHER AS CHILDREN OF GOD 


